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NON-US CITIZEN VISA POLICY

Penn State Hershey Graduate Medical Education 

Penn State Hershey Medical Center requires any non-US citizen wishing to participate in a United States graduate medical education program to possess a visa that permits direct patient care. Penn State Hershey accepts the J-1 Training Visa for the non-US citizens who are entering ACGME training programs.  
The visa application should be submitted well in advance of the anticipated date of enrollment. To obtain further information, contact American embassies, consulates, or United States district offices of the Immigration and Naturalization Service. 

Non-US citizen resident physicians must secure a visa allowing direct patient care and be permitted to enter the United States in compliance with the Department of Homeland Security regulations.  In accordance with Section 3.3 of the Resident Agreement, the resident physician will forfeit their position in the Residency Program of Penn State Hershey if they are ineligible or unable to be physically present and perform the duties associated with their position as of the first day of the Resident Agreement period, for any reason.  Any signed contracts or previous agreements are null and void at that time.
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